GRANTF. LANGLEY
City Attorney

RUDOLPH M. KONRAD
LINDA ULISS BURKE

VINCENT D. MOSCHELLA

Deputy City Atterneys

May 16, 2013

Mr. Dwight Kuykendall

CITY = OF

MitwAUKEE

W aled 51713

115 N. 68th Street Apt #12

Milwaukee, WI 53213

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 « 200 East Wells Street + Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 » Telephone: 414.286.2601 » TDD: 414.286.2025 « Fax: 414.286.8550

RE: C.I. File No. 1029-2013-668

THOMAS Q. GARTNER
STUART 5. MUKAMAL
THOMAS J. BEAMISH
MAURITA F. HOUREN
JOHN 4. HEINEN
SUSAN E. LAPPEN
JAN A, SMOKOWICZ
PATRICIA A. FRICKER
HEIDI WICK SPOERL
KURT A. BEHLING
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
ELLEN H. TANGEN
MELANIE RUTLEDGE
JAY A, UNORA
DONALD L. SCHRIEFER
EDWARD M. EHRLICH
MIRIAM R. HORWITZ
MARYNELL REGAN

G, O'SULLIVAN-CROWLEY
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
E1L OISA DE LEON
ADAM B. STEPHENS
KEVIN P. SULLIVAN
THOMAS D. MILLER
JARELY M. RUIZ
ROBIN A. PEDERSON
CHRISTINE M. QUINN
MARGARET C. DAUN
JEREMY R. MCKENZIE
MARY L. SCHANNINS
PETER J. BLOCK
NICHOLAS P. DESIATO
JOANNA GIBELEY
Assistant City Attorneys

Communication from DWIGHT KUYKENDAILL
Dear Mr. Kuykendall;

We have received your claim for the amount of $500.00 in relation to the tire
damage you sustained on January 19, 2013 in the area of North 27" Street and
West Kilbourn Avenue.

The Infrastructure Services Division reports from January 19, 2012 to January 31,
2013, asphalt patching occurred on five separate occasions. Potholes along the 900
block of 27" Street were patched on September 5, 2012 and January 31, 2013. On
January 31, 2012 pothole were patched along North 27" Street between West
Michigan and West State Street. On February 16, 2012, maintenance crews
patched potholes along North 27™ Street between West St. Paul Avenue and West
State Street. On July 12, 2012, potholes were also patched near the intersection of
North 27 Street and West Kilbourn Avenue. Call center records show there were
two complaints received between January 19, 2012 and January 31, 2013 for the
roadway along North 27™ Street near West Kilbourn for this time period. These
calls were received on July 10, 2012 and September 4, 2012.

The Infrastructure Services Division had no prior knowledge of a hazard in the
roadway along North 27" Street near West Kilbourn Avenue prior to January 19,
2013. When the city is notified of any hazard in the roadway, sidewalk or alley; a
crew will be sent to investigate and patch the hazard. Our investigation reveals that
this section of the roadway underwent unusually severe and rapid deterioration
and despite ongoing temporary patching by maintenance crews, some repairs were
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of short duration. In view of the fact that a concerted effort was made to maintain
this road, the City of Milwaukee would not be liable for damages. Therefore, we
are denying your claim.

If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a letter within 21
days of the receipt of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells
Street, Room 205, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202, requesting a hearing.

Very truly yours,

G GLEY
City Attorne

G A,

KARI GIPSON
Investigator Adjuster
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